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President’s Message

This February Deerfield Chatter has a Page of Honor recognizing one of our residents and the
commitment he made to protect our way of life in the United States. It would be good if all the
men & women who had served in the armed forces got the recognition and thanks they deserve.
Please contact the Administrative Office or a Member of the Board of Trustees to discuss your
inclusion on both the Wall of Honor and in the Deerfield Chatter Page of Honor.

You will see a brief message about people behaving irrationally or erratically or possibly
suffering from a mental health issue. Please read it and act accordingly as your reporting may
help the individual more than you can imagine. The safety and well-being of your neighbors and
fellow residents is a most important consideration and sign of caring.

We are now officially in the winter months, so please take care of yourself. If you are driving or
even out walking, remember safety is paramount for your survival. Be careful.

Our village is becoming the community of choice for many people based on its appearance and
the Board’s reputation as being proactive and fiscally responsible. As President of the Board of
Trustees, [ want to thank all our residents and homeowners that have placed their faith in the
Board and understand that the Board is always working to improve our community and protect
your rights and property. As you know, this Board of Trustees had an Independent Insurance
Appraisal done last year and had it updated this year. That was not only to comply with the
governing documents, but also to guarantee coverage of our community overall, and at the best
rate possible. The Board of Trustees is now looking at the possibility of having a new Reserve
Study done by a licensed professional. You may wonder what a reserve study is. It is an
evaluation and a financial tool that is used to plan for now and into the future as a means of
budgeting, repairing and replacing common elements that the village is responsible for. By
careful planning and budgeting it eliminates the need for special assessments. This will be
discussed at an Open Meeting when it progresses. We, as a Board, want to keep you informed
and knowledgeable of what is being done on your behalf.

Through the efforts of the many volunteers on the Firewise Committee, Crestwood Village Six
has received certification as a Firewise Community. Their and your efforts made that happen and
with your continued support we will retain that certification.

Please take note, the Monday Night President’s Hour from 6:30-7:30 pm will now be by
appointment only. Please call the Administrative Office to request same and it will be
accommodated at the Board’s earliest convenience.

Be kind to one another and be careful of the weather.

Sincerely,

Y Anderson

DEERFIELD CHATTER FEBRUARY 2019



Trustee Korner. ..

Well, now that we have celebrated another Christmas we will turn our attention to the New Year.
Resolutions sometimes are hard to keep, but let us all try to respect and comply with our Rules
and Regulations as a positive thought to a New Year’s Resolution. Even without the snow,
overnight parking is prohibited. The Board of Trustees is exploring options on how to curtail the
constant violators from taking advantage of our good nature, New Year’s resolution or not.
Please adhere to our Rules and Regulations. Towing is an option we’d like not to employ. Also
please DO NOT throw the snow in the street when you are cleaning off your cars, driveways or
sidewalks. Thank you for your consideration on this matter.

Semper Fi

Wayne Koester, Vice President

February has come upon us and with that the roof project is being set aside until spring. This past
year has been a tough one with all of the rain that we had, yet still we’ve gotten our quota and
then some with the roofs to be done in our fiscal year. The questions always come up to me
about why isn’t my roof being done when my neighbors are being done? Again, the answer is a
simple one. We go in chronological order when roofs were done on homes previously. This
way it’s definitely fair to everyone in our village. The only way a roof gets done out of
chronological order is when there is a problem with leaking into the home. We don’t want any
interior of our homes damaged because of leaking roofs. Presently we are approximately 75%
completed with our project for our roofs. As usual, if anybody has problems concerning the roofs
or when the roofs will be completed, you can contact me. Most of the time the office personnel
can answer most of your questions, but, again, if you have any problems or concerns, you can
call me.

Ron Paluzzi, 2™ Vice President

=)
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February comes from the Latin word februa, which means “to cleanse.” The month was named
after the Roman Februalia, which was a monthlong festival of purification and atonement.
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Treasurer’s Notes

Happy Groundhog Day and Happy Valentine’s Day. I so enjoy this time of year when the
daylight hours grow longer. Hope your team made the Super Bowl — mine didn’t. Some of these notes
were recently reported at the January 9™ Open Meeting and may be repetitive to the 30 more or less
members who attended. It was nice, however, to see some newer faces in the audience. This month’s
Open Meeting is in the evening and I hope to see more of you in attendance.

The December 31, 2018 Income/Expense Statement included in this month’s Chatter is
unaudited. Added is more solar loan financial information in response to questions that have been
asked at our Open meetings. The Village finances continue to be on track barring any historic snow
storms. The 2019-2020 Budget process will be starting in February and again thanks to Carol Bonacci,
one of our past Treasurers, for volunteering to assist.

I am happy to report that the price for SRECs increased again to $213.50. A check for $1,494.50
was received in January representing 7 SRECs produced in November. Cloudy, rainy, snowy days
mean electricity is not being produced resulting in higher JCP&L electric costs to you, me and the
Village. Energy cost saving measures instituted last year were the retrofitting of the Volunteer Room
and the Admin Building with LED lighting. This LED changeover was recently completed in the rest
of the Clubhouse including the parking lot lights.

Our Association’s Insurance annual renewal starting on January 31, 2019 experienced a
relatively flat increase of $ 982.77. This can be attributed to the work accomplished with Industrial
Appraisal Company the past two years and to Ryan Fleming of JGS, our Insurance Broker.

As always, feel free to call me at 732-849-5363 if you have any questions or concerns.

Be Kind, Love and Laugh in 2019,
Marianne Yewaisis

Aged Account Activity as of December 31, 2018

11 Over 90 Days $ 7,367.26
4 Accelerated $ 9,975.00
14 Liens $ 86,642.50
7 Foreclosures $ 41,913.50
3 Sheriff Sales $ 27,094.50
1 Bankruptcies $ 5,714.30
40 $ 178,707.06

Disclaimer: The Deerfield Chatter provides this newsletter as information for the homeowners. All
information is printed as space allows unless deemed inappropriate by the Trustees. Articles are
printed as submitted. We reserve the right to edit them. The staff of the Deerfield Chatter, the
Trustees and the delivery personnel are volunteers and will assume no liability in any way for the
contents of the Deerfield Chatter, nor warrant the accuracy of any information, advertisement, service
or the usability of any product or article and shall not be liable for any losses caused by the reliance on
such articles and all copy is subject to editing.
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FEBRUARY 2019
From the Village Administrator, Valerie O’Neill

HOLIDAY CLOSING

The Administrative Office will be closed on Monday, Feb. 18",

OPEN TRUSTEE MEETING

The Trustee Open Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 6™, 10th @ 7 p.m.
Please join us. Refreshments will be served following the meeting.

FOOD TRUCK

The Food Truck will be in the Deerfield parking lot on Wed., February 13th @ 10 a.m.

BULK/ LEAF & BRUSH PICKUP

Thursday, February 21st Stanley Contracting will be doing a Leaf & Brush pickup
of small limbs and bagged leaves.

RECYCLING

If you have any problems or issues with recycling, please call Central Jersey Waste at
609-771-8005.

ICE MELT

We are still stocking ice melt. Call the office and we will deliver to your house for free.
Two 10 Ib. bags are $10.00.

CLUBHOUSE RENOVATIONS

Please be advised that the library, D & E rooms and Fitness Room are all scheduled to be
painted in the month of February, limiting their availability and use. I will attempt to
make phone calls a day or two before each room is scheduled as well as hang signage

indicating the closure. We regret any inconvenience this may cause to your activity.

DEERFIELD CHATTER FEBRUARY 2019
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Board of Trustees
Crestwood Village Six Association
Open Trustee Meeting
January 9th, 1:00 PM

Meeting opened: 1:00 pm.
Salute to the Flag:
Attendance: RJ A., Wayne K., Dominic A.., Ron P., Bonnie H., Marianne Y., Val O’N.
Approval of Minutes of: 12-19-18 & 1-2-19
Administrator’s Report: Gross income for January to date is $1307.00. There were 25 chargeable work
orders and 9 non-chargeable performed. No arrears paid. There were 3 new residents that checked in. Just
in case you need snow stakes the office bought a box and is selling them for $1.00 each. Littleford
Electric will be here at the end of the week to dig a new trench for the sign and will be awaiting
Manchester’s inspection. Berge will be here to repair the new units in the D&E room this week. Stanley
will be installing the bollards behind the kitchen on the outside to protect new units.

Special Attendance
Pete Le Riche: was invited to the open meeting to explain why and how the roofs are being done in the
order they were last done. It was explained that some roofs were replaced with defective shingles in the
past and the records show in what year they were replaced. With that said that is how we are replacing
them. We also have to take care of the roofs that are having problems because of nature. We are in the
years 96-97 when most of them were finished up so be patient your roof is coming.

Report of Trustees
Wayne Koester: Reminded the Residents about parking in the winter months. He also let the residents
know that the Board is looking at overnight towing for people who don’t care about our rules and park on
the street overnight. He let the residents know that there are two villages that are also looking into the
towing issues.

John Maass: Absent

Dominic Amoroso: stated that electronic board should be installed soon. The electric has been hooked up
and the township has approved it. As far as the Home Improvement Requests go, they are doing well. The
Fire Wise Committee has received word that the Village has been recognized as a Fire Wise community.
The committee is working on grant paper work.

Ron Paluzzi: Started with MCC is have a guest speaker Senator Holzapfel on Jan. 28™ at 1:30 at Village
5. The roof project is 76% complete and we are in the year 1996 for the roofs and as long as the weather
lasts they will be putting them on.

Marianne Yewaisis: Good Afternoon, our SRECs that were sold for November brought in $1494. Our
insurance for the year came in flat. It only increased $982.77 more than last year which is great. Our
finances are on track so far. Now for the recycling. [ want to remind the residents to please check their
paper from the recycling center. They have changed what they are taking now

Bonnie Hawthorne: [ have no Report, but I just want to wish everyone a happy, health and prosperous
New Year.

RJ. Anderson: Wanted to wish everyone a happy, healthy, safe and prosperous New Year. The Board

has worked hard this past year. A lot of hard work was done by Marianne regarding the new Insurance
rate. We are just started to discuss the towing issues and some of us have questions so we are not just
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going to do this. This will take some time to decide. The sign is just about finished like Dom said. It has
been almost a year because we do things legally unlike others. I want to make a comment about the roofs.
The Trustee have a duty to repair the damaged roofs along with replacing them. Just remember they will
all be done in due time. [ want to speak about the office employees and the maintance staff. The abuse
they take from our residents is unwarranted. I have found that if you want respect you have to give
respect. The New Year’s Eve dance was very good and a good time was had by all. Bingo is coming
along very well. Now I will open it up to the clubs for their reports

Clubs
Arlene Portenstein: I am spokesperson for Movie Night, movie night is the 2™ Friday of the month and
the January movie is “Only the Brave”. The Movie for Feb 12" is “The Lost Valentine”, March 8" movie
is ”A Star is Born”, April 12" is “ First Man”. Doors open at 5:30 and movie starts at 6:30. Now for the
Coupon Club, this is doing very well in the library. Keep those coupons coming. On to Travel Team.
There are two trips scheduled, one in January and one in February that are full at this point. The one for
March has seats available. Stop in on Monday mornings and check it out. Coloring will start back the
third Monday at 1:30. Come check it out.

Leo Ruscitto: Spokesperson for Advisory Board. They are always looking for volunteers. Stop by their
meeting and see what it is about. They help with neighbor to neighbor conflicts.

Julia Sutton: Chief of Safety Patrol is looking for volunteers and it is a good group of people to start to
volunteer with. There are several different positions in Safety Patrol. They meet once a month on the third
Tuesday of the month at 10:00. They also deliver the Chatter throughout the village.

Rosemary Weaver: Spoke on behalf of the Bereavement Group that meets on the last Friday of the Month
at 1:00 in the D&E room. Everyone is welcome, not just for Grief in Death but everyday life. Anthony is
the grief counselor. Rosie spoke on behalf Women’s Club for the January meeting on the 22™ at 1:00 and
always welcome new members.

Public Comment
Loretta Lee: Brought up about the insurance for the water line failure and does anyone have information
on this.
Answer: Some of the piping in the village is nearly 40 some years old so it might be a good idea to
purchase, but watch the fine print. The contract rates go up annually.
Carol Brauer: wants to know how to find the water shut off from the street.
Answer: call the water dept. and they will let you know.
Vickie Reenstra-Jones: Wanted to know who is responsible for the crawl space.
Answer: you are responsible but we check for termites. We take care of just the termites. You are
notified if there is moisture present.

Closed meeting: 2:00 pm.
Bonnie Hawthorne
Secretary
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PAGE OF HONOR

Honoring
Joseph Tesoriere

This is the second Page of Honor to be in the Deerfield Chatter and is presented to the
community for your information and to recognize and to thank Joseph Tesoriere for his time of
service to our country. It should also serve as a reminder, that although the Vietnam War and the
USA involvement in it, was questioned by many and not considered popular, we must still give
recognition to those who served, were injured or died in service for our country. Many people
do not know or understand the dangers, difficulties and sacrifices that the military faced in both a
new type of warfare and an environment that was totally different than anyone imagined.
Vietnam was a mountainous jungle, with heat and humidity, a jungle that had not only the human
enemy to overcome, but also, the ever-present native wildlife such as bamboo-vipers and cobras,
which are very poisonous sometimes causing death in minutes.

Joe followed in his father’s, uncles’ and other relatives’ footsteps all of whom had served in the
military during WWIL. Some like his Dad were injured. Joe enlisted in the U.S. Army and
served in “A” (Alpha) Company, 1*' Battalion, 8" Infantry Regiment of the 4 Infantry Division
in Vietnam during 1968-1969. During his time in Vietnam he was in 3rd Platoon which is also
known as A/1/8. That battalion and its members, along with Joe, fought bravely in the following
areas of operation, including the Dak To, Kontum and Pleiku Regions of the Central Highlands.
A/1/8 conducted numerous combat air assaults among other missions against the regiments of
the North Vietnamese B3 Front (Corps), which included the crack 66™ NVA Regiment.

Perhaps the most serious and devastating situation happened on March 12, 1969 when 4™ Platoon
of “A” Company was ambushed and cut off by the North Vietnamese Army (NVA). Joe was a
member of 3™ Platoon that was sent in to rescue 4™ Platoon survivors. After three attempts, the
NVA reign of death and destruction on 3™ Platoon resulted in all the Officers and Non-
Commissioned Officers being severely wounded or killed. Joe credits his Platoon mate Jerry
Loucks with leading him and other surviving members of 3™ Platoon on the successful freeing of
4™ Platoon. Joe himself was wounded and was rendered unconscious when an NVA B-40 rocket
went off causing shrapnel to enter his head and upper body. He was evacuated to the 71%
Evacuation Hospital in Pleiku for treatment and rehabilitation.

Joe met and married Barbara Janitz while living in ElImwood Park (formally East Paterson) and
has been married for over thirty-four years. Joe had worked for the ElImwood Park Department
of Public Works but had to prematurely retire due to his difficulties with Post Traumatic Stress

Disorder that resulted from his dramatic experiences during his honorable and valiant service to
our country.

We, as a Community of Joe’s fellow residents and friends, honor him for his service.

If you are a veteran and are also interested in telling about your military service time, please
contact the Administrative Office @ 732-350-2656. We thank you for your service.

U.5.ARMY

DEERFIELD CHATTER FEBRUARY 2019 10



Irrational or Erratic Behavior

If a resident or homeowner witnesses another resident acting in an irrational, erratic, or bizarre
fashion or if they fear for their safety, the resident should call the police department directly and
immediately at that time of the incident regardless of the time of day or night.

It is anticipated that the police officers responding will decide as to the erratic behavior or threat
level of safety for both the individual and the person reporting the behavior. Depending on the
time of day or night, the police officer may inquire of the Administrative Office personnel if
there is a contact number available for them to contact a relative. The police officer may also
contact other agencies or professionals to address the situation.

The Police Department and other Mental Health Professionals from various agencies are trained
and have the resources for evaluation of behavior. They also have the means to have the person
in question evaluated or hospitalized, if necessary.

The Administrative Staff, the Trustees and the Advisory Board Representatives are not trained
professionals in this area. They cannot help you in this situation. It is your moral obligation to
notify the police if you observe an individual that is acting strangely.

Feeding of Stray Animals

Many of us moved to Crestwood Village Six for the natural surroundings including the trees and
various wildlife. Everyone can enjoy the sound of the birds or the look of a young deer or even
the turkeys and squirrels. However, the feeding of stray or wild animals is strictly forbidden in
the village. There is also a Manchester Township ordinance not to feed wildlife.

If you are feeding deer or turkeys, or even squirrels you are doing them harm. They change their
eating routes or habits when food is given to them rather than them foraging for it. It can change
the balance of nature and do more to harm these creatures than help them.The reasoning behind
this is that although they may be nice to look at, they may also bring destruction or even
diseases. Examples of this is feeding the deer can bring the ticks that can cause lyme disease or
create a new feeding route that can include residents’ gardens and plantings.

Feeding of feral cats can bring fleas, lice and other diseases, feeding of squirrels (even if to keep
them away from your bird feeders) can bring other animals like raccoons or ground hogs. In
addition to disease there is the destruction to property to consider. If you are feeding anything
other than “birds,” please stop now. If you continue you are doing an injustice to the animals,
your neighbors and will be subject to a fine.

DEERFIELD CHATTER FEBRUARY 2019
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Village VI is having its Annual Mardi Gras Event
on Saturday February 9th, 2019 from & PM to 10
PM. Please join in the revelry, wear your official
Mardi Gras colors of gold, green and purple,
feathers, beads and of course your best Mardi
Gras mask.

Dancing provided by the Talented DJ Mare Haze
who is well known through out the Villages. She
really keeps us all hopping

Set ups, soda, coffee and tea provided along with
Chips for the tables. Feel free to BYOB and as
always drink responsibly

Ticket Cost $10.00 per person and sales will begin
on Monday January 9th between 10 AM & 11 AM.
Can't be there call Pat at 732-673-4468

LOCATION: DEERFIELD HALL
6 CONGASIA RD
WHITING, NJ

DEERFIELD WOMANS CLUB

DEERFIELD HALL, 6 Congasia Ba. Whitng, .. 08759
MANCHESTER TWP. H. 5. FUNDRAISER

JOIN US FOR A TOE TAPPING, HAND CLAPPING FUN AFTERNOON WITH THE

RAGTINERS

0LD TIME
SENTIMENTAL AND RAG TIME FAVORITES

SATURDAY, APRIL 6", 2019

LUNCH AND SHOW 515
SALAD, ENTREE, DESSERT, BEVERAGE

LUNCH 12-1:30
SHOW 2-3

TICKETS ON SALE STARTING FEB 1
MONDAYS 10-11
OR GALL ROSIE (732)881-1044 /
JANE (732) 350-2390

DEERFIELD CHATTER

VILLAGE S1X RESIDENTS CLUB
CORDIALLY INVITES YOU TO JOIN US

Music By WiLn RosEe

SATURDAY MARCH 4, 2019
G-10 PM DOORS OPEN 5:30 COST 315.00

MENU:

CoRNED BEEF SANDWICHES ON RYE BREAD, MACARONI

SALAD AND PICKLES

BYOR
50/50 Door PRIZES

NO TICKETS WILL BE SOLD AT THE DOOR
TICKETS WILL BE SOLD
I8 DEERFIELD HALL - BETWEEN 10 AN 11 AM
CAN'T BE THERE CALL

PAT AT 732-673-4468

IF ¥OU HAVE A GROUP COMING PLEASE GET
YOUR TICKETS AT THE SAME TIME 50 YOU CAN
SIT TOGETHER.

Cares Paper Shredding Day

Mark the date on your calendar for the
following event — paper shredding for the
residents of Crestwood.

Date: Saturday April 20 th.

Hours: 9 A.M. to 12 Noon or until the

truck fills up to capacity.

Site: Village 4 Parking lot, located at
Moccasin Drive (entrance is off

AT OUR SAINT PATRICK'S Day DaNCE .

Schoolhouse Drive, left side of road

Opposite Village 5.)

We are asking our residents fo cooperate

with the volunteers so this will be a
success in helping all.

Call Somebody Cares at 732-350-1400 if

you have questions.

FEBRUARY 2019
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energy
assistance

ARE YOU HAVING TROUBLE
PAYING YOUR ENERGY BILLS?

Help is Available!

There are energy assistance and home energy-improvement
programs available for eligible households.

Juin New Jersey Natural Gas (NJNG) and Jersey Central Power & Light (JCP&L) for an Energy
Assistance Day and find out which programs you qualify for!

Whiting
Thursday, February 21 - 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.
Whiting Firehouse
120 Lacey Road

Representatives from NJNG, JCP&L, LIHEAP, USF, PAGE, N)Shares and Comfort Partners
will be on hand to answer questions and offer personal assistance with the application process.

For more information, contact your utility at:
JCP&L - online at firstenergycorp.com/contactus or call 800-662-3115
NJNG - email energyassist@njng.com or call 800-221-0051

Visit the Save Energy ¢ Money section of njng.com or
www.firstenergycorp.com/billassistnj for tips to help lower your energy bills.

Remember to Bring:
® Social Security Cards for all * [ncome verification for
Household Members all Househald Members
® Deed or Lease * Utility Bills
New Jersey Jersey ?ﬂiﬁﬂf
6 Natural Gas Am—_imwvﬂ"“

ALSO PLEASE NOTE:
Manchester Township Senior Services also assists Manchester residents with
applications for Energy Assistance and other programs, who meet financial guidelines.
Services are provided free of charge,

Residents may call for an appointment; Manchester Senior Services at 732-849-8305.
Manchester Senior Services also makes home visits for residents unable to drive.

DEERFIELD CHATTER FEBRUARY 2019
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TELEPHONE SCAMS

Recently there have been reports of telephone scams. Those scams may be as simple as sales
pitches for an alarm company or a solar panel company. However, there are serious telephone
scams being targeted to senior citizens communities. One of the scams has a person possibly
identifying themselves as a police officer, an attorney, a court officer, or someone from a jail or
hospital stating you must send money or give them your credit card info immediately as your
grandson or granddaughter is in need. They may even have your name, address and that of the
grandchild correct including their age. This does not mean they are who they say they are or that
there is an actual emergency or arrest. They call late at night to try and get you when you are
asleep or tired. They possibly got the identity information from the internet, or Facebook, or
other social media connections. Whatever you do - DO NOT GIVE THEM ACCESS TO YOUR
BANK, or your Social Security Number or Credit Card information. What you should do is ask
them for their information and tell them you will contact them back. DO NOT LET THEM
BULLY YOU! Then call your family, grandchild or other relatives supposedly in need and
check if, in fact, there is an emergency. If the answer is no emergency exists and they have no
idea who called, immediately contact the Police Department and give them the information you
received.

Another recent scam you should be aware of is someone who calls claiming to be from the
Crestwood Village 6 answering service and claiming that there is a problem at your home that
can be taken care of if you give your credit card number. Again, DO NOT under any
circumstances give that information over the phone to anyone unless you initiated the call to the
organization or individual in question.

N HERORIY

Our Deepest Sympathy to
The Family and Friends of

Alberto Alvidrez
Pauline Profetto
Thomas Little
Marian Obert
Mario Cardinale
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FEBRUARY CLUB ACTIVITIES

NOTE - Representatives from various clubs are
available on Mondays from 10-11am in the V room,
to sell tickets, make reservations, pay dues, etc.

COUPON _CLUB- The Coupon Club is in full
swing. I just want to thank you all for contributing.
Just a reminder that there isn't any fee or meeting
days for this club. It is held in the library whenever
the library is open. I am there on Monday,
Wednesday and Friday mornings. If any questions
please stop in the library or call. Arlene Portenstein
732-408-5147

TOPS (TAKE OFF POUNDS SENSIBLY)-
Ready to stop dieting and start making real
changes? TOPS can help you reach your weight
loss goal with the tools, information, support and
accountability you need to be successful. A
winning formula for TOPS members over the past
60 years. Come experience a meeting with a great
group of members at the clubhouse on Wednesday
mornings. Weigh-in 10am -10:50am. Meeting 11
am until noon. More info call Barbara 301-751-
1632 Cell.

MOVIE NIGHT- On Friday, February 8, we are
showing “The Lost Valentine” for Valentine’s Day
and in memory of our WWII vets and family
members. This romantic made-for-television drama
is about a TV reporter (Jennifer Love Hewitt) who
seeks the truth about a woman’s (Betty White)
husband, a naval pilot who never returned from
duty in World War II. This movie is non-rated, runs
1 hour and 40 minutes and is shown close-captioned
for the hearing impaired. Doors open at 5:30 pm
and the movie starts at 6:30. Come early to sit, chat
and enjoy refreshments that will only be available
until 6:15. Feel free to bring your own chair or
cushion if those provided do not suit you. All are
welcome with the low admission price of $2. Non-
residents of Village 6 are always welcome. Any
questions please call Arlene 732-408-5147. See
you at the movies!

DEERFIELD CHATTER

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT — The next meeting
will be on Friday, February 22 at 1pm in the D&E
rooms. Anthony Lipari, D.Min. speaks on the
stages of grief. Everyone is welcome, not only
Village VI. The meetings are from 1-3 in the D&E
rooms. Social time and refreshments are served.
There was no meeting in January. The next
meetings are March 29, April 26, May 31, and June
28.  No meetings in July and August. For
information, call Rosie 732-881-1044. Please just
leave your name and about support group and I will
return your call.

DEERFIELD SONGSTERS- By now, our
Deerfield Songster members are getting restless-
enough of this “long winter’s nap”-it’s time to get
back to the singing. And sing they will. The
rehearsals from our Spring Season will begin at
9:45am on Thursday, February 7. Repertoire has
been finalized and the members’ individual packets
of music have been prepared. It’s going to be an
exciting, yet challenging season. Members (and
new members) are asked to come early (9:30) so
they have an opportunity to look through their
music packets to see the treasures inside. There are
some new additions to our repertoire that we’re sure
they will enjoy singing. While it may seem early,
we’d like to remind you of the date of our program
because it is on a different Saturday than we’ve
used in the past. The program will take place on
Saturday, June 1. Please mark your calendars so that
you don’t miss our concert. If you would like to
join our group, or would like more information, call
me, Pam Unger, Director at 732-716-1628. We are
always happy to welcome new members. We look
forward to greeting our Songster friends, as well as
some new Songster friends on February 7. Pam
Unger, Director

TRAVEL CLUB-Happy Valentine’s Day. Our
trip for February will be Golden Nugget Casino on
Monday February 18. Cost of trip is $28. ($25 slot
play, $5 food voucher) Still have a few seats left. In
March, we are travelling to Doolan’s in Spring Lake
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for their Irish Festival. Cost of this trip is $83,
including show, sit-down plated lunch and one hour
open bar is included. Ticket sales every Monday
morning 10-11am in the Volunteer Room. Non-
residents always welcome. If you cannot make it on
Monday, give me a call, Peggy 732-350-6016.
Hope to see you on the bus.

SAFETY PATROL-Happy Valentine’s Day from
the Safety Patrol. Safety Patrol members are eager
to meet new homeowners who have recently moved
into Village Six in order for you to join us. Our
Village is an enjoyable place in which to live,
primarily because of our volunteers. This begins
with our Board of Trustees, but also includes the
volunteers that are involved in all of our Clubs,
organizations and activities. Let’s not forget also
the fine services provided by our Administrative
Staff, Maintenance Workers and Custodians. We
also have a fine group of Bingo volunteers every
Sunday. None of this is possible without the single
homeowner who decides to volunteer in some
manner. Of course, Safety Patrol would like you to
join us, but please find it in your heart this month to
simply volunteer in some manner for Village Six.
Our next Safety Patrol meeting is Tuesday,
February 19. Join us at 9:30 am for breakfast
goodies with the meeting to follow at 10am in the
Volunteer Room in the clubhouse. A member of
Safety Patrol is available every Monday in the
Volunteer Room from 10-11am. Please stop by to
see us or call the following numbers if you are
interested in joining. Julie Sutton, Chief at 732-849-
5363 or Leo Ruscitto, Deputy Chief at 732-941-
4303. Please call between 9am and 8pm.

RESIDENT’S CLUB- Hello to all from the
Residents Club of Village 6. 1 do hope you have all
recovered from “Holiday Fatigue and are ready to
begin “normal” life once more. We are happy to
begin February with our colorful Mardi Gras dance
on February 9 from 6-10pm featuring Mare Haze.
This was such a hit for the past two years with
everyone coming all “dolled up” in outfits
reminiscent of the Big Easy! BYOB and snacks, of
course, while we supply water, soda, set-ups,
coffee, tea and desserts. Tickets available on
Mondays from 10-11 am at the clubhouse. Price,
$10pp. We will also be selling tickets for our March
dance on March 9 at 6-10pm featuring Wild Rose.

DEERFIELD CHATTER

Delicious corned beef sandwiches plus macaroni
salad will be available, plus set-ups, water, soda,
coffee, tea and dessert, all for $15pp. Our regular
meeting will be on Tuesday, February 19 at 1:30pm.
We are again calling for 3-5 volunteers to run a
Nominating Committee to pick a new slate of
officers for the Executive Board in June. Anyone
interested in serving in these capacities, please
contact our current Board. Questions? Call Pat, at
732-673-4468. See you at the clubhouse. Pat,
Nancy, Gloria, Helen and Gloria

PET (ALL PETS) CLUB-First, I would like to
thank Judy Hall, our President for the last two
years, for all her hard work and dedication she has
added to the club. Thank You. Judy is going to be
moving on and starting a new chapter in her life and
we wish her a lot of happiness and health. It is with
the deepest sympathy that on January 1, we lost a
great friend and VP Alberto Alvidrez. He was the
kindest gentlest man you could ever meet. He
would always lend a helping hand anywhere that
was needed. He surely will be missed. In January,
we had a speaker come from Popcorn Park to talk to
us. We’d like to thank Alexis for coming. If you
still need to pay your membership dues, it is only
$10 per family. Remember we meet every second
Wednesday of the month. Our next meeting will be
held February 13. Please join us, we provide
dessert, coffee and tea. Any questions, please call
the club phone 732-575-2089. We will gladly
return your call. Doors open at 6 pm, meeting starts
at 6:30 pm.

AMERICAN POLISH CLUB OF WHITING-
Our next scheduled monthly meeting will be held
on Wednesday, February 20 at 1:30pm.
Membership to our club is open to the general
public, both in this and surrounding areas. You do
not have to be Polish to join. If interested, you can
do so by attending a monthly meeting or obtain
membership Monday morning from 10-11 in the
volunteer room. Dues $10. Our objective is to
provide opportunities where members can gather for
fellowship and engage in social activities involving
Poland, Polish people and Polish customs. We also
try to have interesting guest speakers. For more
information, call RoseMarie 732-350-4851 or
Maureen 732-849-0511.
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ADULT COLORING- Relax, unwind your mind
and have some fun. Come join us on Monday,
February 11, from 1-3pm in the Volunteer room.
We supply coloring pages, books, crayons, pencils
and gel pens OR you can bring your own supplies.
There is no charge for this activity. So, come join
us for some easy conversation and relaxing music.
Peggy 732-350-6016.

LIBRARY- February is a short, cold month, so stay
warm and dry and read a good book. “South
Carolina” by Yvonne Lehman is four novels in one
book. “After the Storm” “Catch of a Lifetime”
“Somewhere a Rainbow” and  “Southern
Gentleman”. A big book and a good read. Linda
Fairstein’s “Lethal Legacy” is about the New York
Public Library. Surely it will keep you interested.
Another one to enjoy is “Water for Elephants”, the
tale of a depression era circus. Come in and
browse, surely you will find something to keep you
interested. “A picture may be worth a thousand
words, but a smile can warm a thousand hearts”.
Maryann Keegan Library Committee.

WOMENS CLUB-Our next meeting will be on
Tuesday, February 26 at 1pm weather permitting.
There will be a speaker whose topic is “Dance to
the music”. Sounds like a fun program and a good
way to ease the “winter doldrums”. Mark this date
on your calendar, Saturday, April 6 the Ragtime
Band plus lunch. Details to follow. Doris Penrose,
President 732-716-1460

WEDNESDAY BOOK CLUB-Join us on the
fourth Wednesday of the month for a great group
discussion. Our book for February is “Defending
Jacob” by William Landay. So, grab a copy and
come to the clubhouse. Hope to see you there. All
are welcome. Tina Crepezzi

PLEASE HELP- Any information you would like
to be included in the newsletter, has to be put in my
paper chute (36 Stonybrook Rd.) by the 10" of the
month. Please be aware that I do not include old
information (such as meetings held previously )
with your information for the current month. If you
want information about your club included in the
newsletter, you must get it to me. Please call me at
732-350-8659 or send your information to me at

DEERFIELD CHATTER

lakewally36@comcast net.
Balliet, Editor

Thank you, Jean

ITEMS FOR SALE

If you have any items you want to sell, call or take
the information to the Administrative Office.

2007 Chevy Impala

Gray, gray cloth interior
Garage kept. 113k miles.
$2200. or best offer.

Call Tom @973-699-7233.

welcome ey Hnmmmw

James & Suneeda Van Wagenen
Nipurs Davi Persaud
20-B Amesbury Rd

Barbara Carfi
6-A Ardmore St

Thomas & Barbara Revak
140-A Sunset Rd

Henry & Suzanne Perret
49 Berkshire Rd

Linda Santamaria Verra
127 Sunset Rd

Pamela Williams
31 Mill Rd

Lynn Ruiz
4-B Mill Rd
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ADVERTISEMENT

New Directions

Get rid of irritating numbness and pain in your
legs and feet with FDA-cleared treatment

Peripheral Neuropathy

is a condition that affects millions of Americans,
commonly resulting in pain, tingling, numbness, and
other painful symptoms in the hands, legs and feet.
This pain changes your life and affects how you work,
how you play and how you live.

How do you know if YOU have
Peripheral Nerve Damage?

Peripheral neuropathy is the consequence of damage
to your peripheral nerves. There are over 100 different
kinds of peripheral nerve disorders or neuropathies

— some are the result of a disease like diabetes,

while others can be triggered by a viral infection. Still
others are the result of an injury or compression on
the nerves. No matter where the problems begin, it is
imperative nerve disorders are resolved as soon as
possible to prevent permanent damage.

Many people suffer with pain for years, not realizing
that their symptoms may be due to Peripheral
Neuropathy. Symptoms start gradually, then get
worse, including numbness, burning or tingling
sensations and sharp, electrical-like pain. Treatment
options have been limited to a small assortment of
pain medications, which can lead to further issues.
Ignoring the problem or masking the symptoms has
never been a viable solution. If you suffer from any of
the aforementioned symptoms, we can help.

New FDA-cleared treatments provide hope

Northeast Spine and Sports Medicine is pleased to
announce their new program for treating Peripheral
Neuropathy, which includes a combination of
advanced FDA-cleared treatments with breakthrough
technology that aids in healing the damaged nerves.

Do you suffer from any of
the following conditions?

e Numbness

¢ Pain when you walk

® Sharp, electrical-like pain

® Burning or tingling

e Difficulty sleeping from
leg or foot discomfort

* Muscle weakness

¢ Sensitivity to touch

What does Peripheral Neuropathy

look like?

Healthy Nerve Cell

Properly processes sensory information to the brain:

\:" -

d

*

Damaged Nerve Cell
Sends incorrect signals to the brain, from phantom pain
to tingling and numbness:

Get in on the relief!

“| was diagnosed with peripheral
neuropathy in 2006. My neurologist
prescribed Neurotin, which didn’t help.
After treatment of MicroVas,
the burning sensation
in my legs is gone.

I sleep better and have better balance.
The environment at Northeast Spine is
nurturing and caring.”

- Vicki M.

The effects of this program can be felt on the first
few visits. This treatment restores, stabilizes, and

rebuilds the nerves in your extremities. Treatment has

also been effective in addressing painful symptoms
of arthritis, MS, and other forms of chronic pain,
Patients generally feel relief physically throughout
the treatment period and even feel better emotionally
after experiencing a reduction in pain.

Why Northeast Spine & Sports Medicine?

Northeast Spine and Sports Medicine offers

some of the most advanced, non-surgical, FDA-
cleared procedures for relieving chronic pain. Our
multidisciplinary approach utilizes the latest medical
technology. We offer programs and procedures

that will improve your health with the utmost safety
and precision. We will provide you with an accurate
diagnosis and recommend a program that best fits
your needs.

Treatment is covered by most major
insurances, including Medicare

We are confident that you will find healing and
relief at Northeast Spine and Sports Medicine. You
will have a one-on-one consultation with one of
our trained staff who will evaluate your condition
and determine if you would be a candidate for this
treatment. Due to the demand, we have opened
an additional 30 appointments this week. Time
slots fill quickly, so CALL TODAY to secure your
appointment!

-The Northeast Spine and Sports Medicine Team

SPACE IS LIMITED TO THE FIRST 30 CALLERS! CALL TODAY!

732-384-1198 \«/

NorthEast

SPINE

SPORTS MEDICINE \

JACKSON,N]J: 728 Bennetts Mills Rd

ABERDEEN,NJ: 557 South Atlantic Ave
BARNEGAT TWP,NJ: 175 Gunning River Rd

POINT PLEASANT,N]J: 1104 Arnold Ave

MANCHESTER,NJ: 60 Lacey Rd

TINTON FALLS,N]J: 4057 Asbury Ave

TOMS RIVER,NJ: 367 Lakehurst Rd

www.northeastspineandsports.com

Disclaimer: Due to Federal Law
some exclusions may apply.

INTERVENTIONAL PAIN MANAGEMENT | SPORTS MEDICINE | ACUPUNCTURE | PHYSICAL THERAPY | CHIROPRACTIC SERVICES | POST-SURGICAL REHABILITATION [l
15
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Advanced
Dermatology &
Skin Surgery, PC

Mordechai M. Tarlow, MD, FAAD

Clinical Assistant Professor of Dermatology
University of Pennsylvania School of Medicine
Diplomate, American Board of Dermatology

Fellow, American Society of Mohs Surgery
Fellow, American Society of Dermatologic Surgery EXPERTS | N

ALL AREAS OF
CUTANEQUS
MEDICINE:

Esther Stern, NP-C
Adena T. Homnick, PhD, PA-C
Pesha M. Cohen, NP-C

At Advanced Dermatology and Adult and pediatric

Skin Surgery our goal is to general dermatology

provide you with the highest Oncologic skin

quality skin health care in a disease (skin cancer)

nurturing and compassionate Surgical Treatment

environment.
Mohs

We look forward to creating a Micrographic Surgery
trusting  relationship, in Cosmetic dermatology
which we can work together
to keep your skin looking

and feeling its best!

732.905.9200

456 Chestnut Street
Lakewood, NJ 08701

DEERFIELD CHATTER

50 tFAmMericansyAccount

EorNearly 5 0%10f,
All{Gonsumerispending!

We Publish The Official Community Newspapers
For 97 NJ Adult Communities

One Phone Call Puts You In Touch With
Over 84,000 Senior Community Readers.
100% Coverage In Over 95 Communities!

* Priced To Fit Your Budget
* Multiple Month Discounts
* 6 Month Pre-Payment Special

If Your Business Caters To
NJ’s Senior Citizens
You Need To Contact
Senior Publishing

Seniorjbublishing{Gompany;
Toll Free(888)1637:3200]

www.SeniorPublishing:net
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VILLAGE VI ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERSHIP
REQUEST AND MEETING INFORMATION
FEBRUARY 2019

ADVISORY BOARD MEMBERSHIP REQUEST

There is no mystery, difficulty, or special requirements needed to become a member of the Village V]
Adyvisory Board. There are several rules to follow when assisting other homeowners. Remember:
“Volunteering is a Gift to the Community.” As an Advisory Board Member, you would become
familiar with: The Covenants and Restrictions; Bylaws and Rules & Regulations. You would also
have the opportunity to meet and work with other homeowners and, resolve disputes between
neighbors. When you proceed to an address where a complaint has arisen, you do not go alone.
Another member of the Advisory Board goes with you. If you require guidance in handling disputes
we will provide that training. The time you devote to being a member of the Advisory Board is
minimal. There is one meeting each month lasting approximately two (2) hours. The rest of the time
spent in conjunction with Advisory Board business is based on the number of phone calls you receive
from the residents about disputes in your District. Most of the time there are no calls made to you.
Periodically, each member volunteers one hour per month to man the membership table on a
Monday during the month.

Many new homeowners have moved into Crestwood Village VI over the past two years. It would be
a great benefit for any new owner to join the Advisory Board and give back to the community. Long
established homeowners are always welcome. As a New Year’s Resolution, please consider making
this as one of your goals. We would very much appreciate your joining our Board.

A copy of the Duties of the Advisory Board Representative is available upon request. Call either Lea
at 732-941-4303, Jay at 732-408-5393 or Bill at 908-461-6735 for your copy.

ADVISORY BOARD MEETING INFORMATION

The last meeting was held on January 8™ and our next meeting of the Advisory Board will be held on
Tuesday, February 12" 2019. All homeowners may join us at 11am in the Volunteer Room at which time
you may bring concerns and questions regarding our Village. If you have a Maintenance Problem call the
Administration Office, otherwise call your District Representative. We are also available every Monday
between 10am and 11am in the Volunteer Room to speak with an Advisory Board Representative. If you
don’t know who your District Rep is, call either Leo at 732-941-4303 or Jay at 732-408-5393. Advisory
Board Representatives are available between the hours of 9AM and 8PM. Thank You. Wishing you a
Healthy and Happy 2019.

Respectfully submitted, Bill Kozuszko, Secretary

DEERFIELD CHATTER FEBRUARY 2019 20



MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP

| COLONIAL DRIVE * MANCHESTER, NJ CB759 «(732)657-8121
DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION

DoMMA MARKUILIC KENMMETH T. PALMER
BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR MATOR

PRESS RELEASE - December 27, 2018
From The Desk of Mayor Kenneth T. Palmer

Residents Asked to Help Keep Single Stream Recycling a Success

In an effort to maintain the viability of the single stream recycling program instituted in 2011, Ocean County
and Manchester Township officials are asking residents to ensure that only acceptable materials are placed at

the curb for recycling.

Residents are reminded that acceptable single stream materials are: bottles, cans, cardboard, newspaper, junk
mail, magazines, office paper, and catalogs. Prohibited single stream items include: plastic bags, shredded

paper, garden hoses, furniture, and air conditioners.

Also please note that plastics bags must not be used to hold recyclables that are put out to the curb for pick-
up; items must be placed in a container. It may become necessary that Ocean County begin turning away trucks
with recyclable materials in plastic bags, meaning the Township hauler would be forced to leave these materials
at the curb.

According to the County, including prohibited items in the single stream system decreases productivity,
increases maintenance costs, and result in higher residue rates. All of these factors affect the financial stability
of the single stream operation for Ocean County, and in turn Manchester Township. The County stated that for
the first time in three decades, their recycling program lost revenue. Gcean County officials have stressed to
municipalities that the viability of the program and its continuaticn in large part is dependent on the quality of
the incoming materials.

Manchester Township recently launched a free app, "Recycle Coach,” which allows residents to enter their
address and receive infarmation about pick-up times for recyclables and solid waste in their community and
what products can and can't be recycled.

“Recycle Coach makes it easy for our residents to learn how they can recycle particular items and is a great way
to ensure that everyone in Manchester Township is doing their part to keep single stream recycling a viable
program for years to come,” said Manchester Township Public Works Director Al Yodakis.

Getting the Recycle Coach app up and running takes only a couple of minutes: search for “Recycle Coach” in the
Apple App Store or Google Play Store, download and install, then search for your home address. An interactive
calendar will be displayed, showing pick-up dates and other important information regarding waste
management, These same Recycle Coach features may also be accessed through a web browser at
www.recyclecoach.com.

Through the Recycle Coach app or website, users can: find out when to put out recyclables and solid waste for
pickup, ask questions about what is recyclable, receive specific communication from their town or county, read
articles ahout becoming better recyclers, stay informed of missed pick-ups or holiday collection schedules, listen
to educational podcasts, take interactive quizzes, and more. A ‘What Goes Where' database within the app will
be especially helpful for knowing where to recycle a variety of materials.

Manchester Township thanks everyone for helping us to keep the recycling pregram in Ocean County successful,
as it helps to keep our environment clean and enjoyable while reducing costs.

WWW.MANCHESTERTWP.COM
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FERRUARY HATH 2B DAYS - 20189

GROUNDHOG DAY MEANING, HISTORY, AND FOLKLORE
Will the groundhog see his shadow this year? What is the meaning of Groundhog Day—and why do we celebrate
wenther predictions from a plump marmot?

When Is Groundhog Day 20197 groundhog to fit the love. Pennsylvania's
Groundhog Day always falls on February 2. Punxsutawney Phil has announced spring’s arrival
This traditionally marks the midpoint between since 1887. Other groundhogs also have carried on
the winter solstice and spring equinox. the tradition, including Ontario’s Wiarton Willie.
Connection to the Weather Though we recognize that animal behavior isn’t
Around this time, farmers needed to determine the only way to judge planting dates, the tradition
when to plant their erops, so they tried to forecast | continues, often with a wink and a smile.

whether there would be an early spring or a
lingering winter.

Sunshine on Candlemas (February 2) was said to
indicate the return of winter. Similarly, “when the
wind’s in the east on Candlemas Day, there it will
stick till the 2nd of May"

It was not held as a good omen if the day itself was
hright and sunny, for that betokened snow and
frost to continue to the hiring of the laborers 6
weeks later on Lady Day. If it was cloudy and dark,
wartnth and rain would thaw out the fields and
have them ready for planting.

Our Groundhog Day is a remote survivor of that
belief. Aecording to legend, if a groundhog sees
its shadow on this day, there will be 6 more weeks
of winter; if it doesn’t, then spring is right around
the corner.

For centuries, farmers in France and Bngland
looked to a bear; in Germany, they kept their eye
on the badger: In the 1800s, German immigrants
to Pennsylvania brought the tradition with them.
Finding no badgers there, they adopted the

SO, WILL THE GROUNDHOG SEE HIS SHADOW?
1t depends on whether February 2 is sunny or clovwdy!

DEERFIELD CHATTER FEBRUARY 2019
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DIRECTORY

www.stayathomepets.org
Pet sitting and a whole lot more!
Free meet and greets
Ken & Michelle Work

732-350-9005 or 732-232-3212

GUARDIAN

GARAGE DOOR

SERVICE

Repairs ~ Sales ~ Installation
Repairs Done Right!

732-269-9667

Lic. #13VH01882000

Nancy’s House Cleaning

Weekly, Bi-Weekly, Monthly
FREE ESTIMATES

732-941-4040
732-895-7143

Triple Seven Limo

Airport Car Service
Senior Discounts Licensed/Insured

888-777-6627

G'EATIR'PDTA™N'

Garage Door Service
* Installation

" Senior
Discount

SERVICING ALL BRANDS
OF GARAGE DOORS & OPENERS
* Rollers & Cables Replaced * Transmitters & Receivers °

732-269-9667 / 609-693-8040

Radio Dispatched ¢ Fully Insured

Broken Springs Specialists
NJ Cert #13VHO01882000
www.GuardianGarageDoors.com

DEERFIELD CHATTER

spc-882

John’s Tile

Bathrooms Repaired/Remodeled
Walls, Floors, Kitchens Backsplash
Kitchen Floors, Shower Doors

Over 30 years Experience
732-925-2999

Ad - 5695

873 FISCHER BOULEVARD 354 HERBERTSVILLE ROAD

CREATE YOUR OWN SHIRT DESIGNS @

e WWW.farrostees.com

BUSINESS PRINTING e POSTCARDS e STICKERS & MORE

FEBRUARY 2019

" SCREEN PRINTING e EMBROIDERY ® PROMOTIONAL ITEMS

TOMS RIVER, NJ - 732.929.2228 4 BRICK, NJ - 732.458.2900

 J
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